
September 9, 2019 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer.  Members Absent: None. 

 Visitors: Shari Emerick, Arlene Sullivan, Jack & Joan Knowlton, Dennis Barefoot, Keith 

& Mariann Fleckenstein, Bernie Milot, Ron Randall, Ron Gromak entered at 7:10. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Harvey to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to accept into record the minutes of the August 

meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Harvey to accept into record the Treasurers Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED.  

 Motion by Curell supported by Harvey to pay the monthly bills as follows: from the 

General Fund, $21,015.93 with checks numbered 13098 through 13126, from the Cemetery 

Fund, $1815.00, with check number 1119, and from the Mosquito Fund $15,500.00 with check 

number 1070. MOTION CARRIED. 

 A pavilion at the township hall was discussed, Scheuer will look into possible builders. 

 Roadside mowing was discussed, Vollweiler is supposed to start this week. Scheuer will 

contact county to do the job if Vollweiler doesn't.  

 Propane prices were discussed, Scheuer found someone from Caro to deliver for 

.95/gallon, but he won't come unless we need at least 300 gallons. Our tank is at a percentage 

that will not allow that much to be put in. Will check on price when we need more. 

 2 items of building maintenance at the township hall were discussed - the hole in the 

ceiling of the ladies bathroom, and the black pipe that goes to the generator around the door on 

the north side of the building. Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to fix both of these items. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

 There was 1 zoning permit issued since the last meeting: Joseph Rozanski  2461 Murphy 

Lake Rd  48 x 36 Pole Barn. 

 Running read a letter sent to Air Advantage in support of their grant application for 

funding to expand broadband services in our area. 

 During public comment time, the bridge on Binden Road was discussed, and a resident 

brought up recurring problems on McIntyre Road with poaching and nuisance activity, for which 

his solution was to close the road. He also brought up concerns about ordinance violations at a 

property on said road. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8 pm. 

 

 

 

_____________________________   ________________________ 
 Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 

 


